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MY BROTHER, THIS IS THE LAST STRAW BEFORE THE GRAND LODGE ANNUAL COMMUNNICATION!!!
The items covered below are as follows: 
· The proposed legislation not presented on supremacy on GL Constitution and Laws
· Increases proposed in the 2017-2018 budget for assessments
· Legislation to allow the GL Trustees to be more flexible in the use the of the Permanent Fund 
· Increases in legal expense
· New Budget item for Masonic Charity Foundation (MFC) Development
· Failure to pay George Washington National Memorial, Rainbow, DeMolay, Historic Trenton Temple and Masonic Charity Foundation assessments

Proposed legislation not presented:

“The New Jersey Freemason Magazine” is finally on-line at the Grand Lodge website. Go take a good look at it. What do you think won’t be there? (Think – Proposed Legislation for the Supremacy of our Constitution over the illegitimate landmarks 3 & 7.)
The proposed legislation would provide for the following:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Section 1. Powers of the Grand Lodge

Part 1. Specified Powers. The Grand Lodge shall have power:
Deleting: Title III, Article III, Section 1, Part 1, (b)
(b) To establish a uniform mode of working throughout the jurisdiction, strictly adhering to the ancient landmarks, usages and customs of Masonry, which are on no account to be removed or violated.
To be replaced by: Title III, Article III, Section 1, Part 1, (b) To establish a uniform mode of working throughout the jurisdiction strictly adhering to the usages and customs of Masonry.
However, it is understood that the Grand Lodge Constitution and By-Laws are the governing laws of the Grand Lodge of New Jersey. The Constitution and By-Laws shall not be overridden or ignored by any interpretations of any known or alleged landmark.

This is the legislation that was signed by six Past Grand Masters and six Past Masters. It would have, once and for all, made the Grand Lodge Constitution and Laws the supreme governing law our Grand Lodge, and not some imaginary “landmarks” that the current leadership is using to make Grand Masters “Dictators-in-Chief”. Freemasonry would be governed by the laws and rules we, as a Grand Lodge, voted on and approved. But, the Grand Lodge Legal Counsel (Colquhoun) and the Chairman of the Constitution and Laws Committee (Dorworth) have once again deprived the membership of our own right to Constitutional governance.  
The Constitution & By-Laws Committee, now chaired by PGM David Dorworth, “tabled” the legislation last year and was supposed to bring it forward this year, but he thinks you have the memory of a fish (3 seconds), so it was left out. Once again, we are being screwed over by our leaders.
This is the same Dorworth that made sure that not one cent of the $7.25 million from the sale of the Acacia-Lumberton property (less the $2.5+million they gave to the Historic Trenton Temple so they could buy it from us) will forever be controlled and spent by the Grand Lodge of New Jersey Ashlar Fund, Inc. Corp. Never forget that the Elected Line (engineered by the same Dorworth) have given themselves absolute control over this money. You never voted to give them this authority; they just figured that no one would do anything about it, so they just took it. And, so far they were right!
Increases in assessments:
The final insult is that they are now asking for $3.00 (15%) increase in the GL assessment.  They are also asking for an additional $1.00 (for a total of $3.00) assessment towards the upkeep of the Trenton Temple. In the report of the Chairman of the Board of Grand Lodge Trustees to the Grand Lodge in April of 2008, he reported that “there is no permanent source of income to sustain the magnitude of the required debt to sustain this project”. This report was purposely left out of MW John Ryan’s Proceedings for obvious reasons and now 9 years later, the then Chairman of the Grand Lodge Trustees concerns about the Trenton Historic Temple and Museum have come to fruition. And as he stated, we are now being asked to bear the costs. Let this come from the Ashlar Fund, or “some other means” as described by MW Sharpe in his proposal to “eliminate” the DeMolay and Rainbow assessments, unless they have already spent it. Also, now they want to make the $0.50 for digitizing the Proceedings another permanent assessment. Again find the money from “some other means”.  
Change in use of Permanent Fund:
Our Grand Lodge Trustees want to change the way the Permanent Fund is managed that allows our Trustees to be more “flexible” to the Grand Lodge’s income needs. Our Grand Lodge Trustees need to understand that the Grand Lodge needs to live within its budget and not just be a “rubber stamp” for whatever the Grand Master wants to spend. If they are really doing what we elected them to do, then there will be no reason for them to be more “flexible” in the way the Permanent Fund is managed. Finally, be very cautious about MW Sharpe’s proposal to form a Masonic Community Charity Fund. Is this going to be another Ashlar Fund, Inc. in which we have no control over? If I am donating money, I want to know where it is going, don’t you? Are we all really that stupid or are we just sheep. Shame for shame. Remember, the money from the sale of the Acacia Lumberton Manor property was supposed to “reduce” our assessments!
Legal expense:
The GL budget line item for legal expenses has risen from $10,000 to $30,000. Does this mean that our Grand Lodge intends to get into more confiscatory lawsuits in their continuing search for “other people’s money”? 
The Grand Lodge’s “super legal team” fronted by Lawyer Trautmann, but guided by the Grand Lodge Legal Counsel, Kevin F. Colquhoun LOST the Warren Lodge lawsuit. What do you think Grand Lodge paid Trautmann’s law firm?? He said he would not charge for his time, but never said anything about his firm’s fees. Want to bet it was over $200,000? Do you think it came out of the Ashlar Fund? Of course, they will never tell any of us where it came from. None of the trustees will ever do their jobs, will they?
New line item for MFC Development:
There is a new line item in the proposed budget for Masonic Charity Foundation Development. There is no explanation as to why this line item is necessary. The Masonic Charity Foundation already has a budget for the Development Department. Since the Masonic Charity Foundation now operates a nursing facility that admits anyone, not just masons or their families, it, therefore, is no longer a Masonic Home. It is strictly a non-profit commercial nursing facility and should generate enough profits to provide for its own development needs. Remember, the GL is still assessing each member $18.00 for the operation of this facility and this line item would increase this assessment by $0.50+ for its operation.
None of this will ever stop until there is a revolution beginning with Candidates Nights and being won on the floor at the Annual Communication. 
Failure to make payments for George Washington Memorial, DeMolay, etc.
My brother, this is my final call to action. I have given you all the documentation regarding the proposed legislation, the Ashlar Fund and the 14+ years of defrauding our charities.
What happened to, “Furthermore, I will not wrong, cheat or defraud a brother Master Mason to the value of anything….
Conclusion:
If you do not stand up as a group and tell these Grand Lodge power-mongers that “enough is enough”, then the fraternity, that we cherish so much, will be soon be only a distant memory. 
If you let that happen, then do not cry when it is gone. At the Candidates Nights, all of them must be made to answer for the proposed legislation that will not be allowed to come to a vote. They must answer for the Ashlar Fund, Inc. and especially, the defrauding of our charities. They must be forced to take a stand, whether they will be able to do anything about it or not. WE all deserve to know where they stand.
Don’t let anyone, and I mean anyone, tell you what you can or cannot ask any of them. Govern yourself according my brother. This is our last hope for New Jersey Freemasonry. Take the information I have given you to the meetings.
Hopefully, some of you will stand up at the Annual Communication and demand that a vote be taken on omitted proposed legislation. You have the right to do this, no matter what the legal counsel says. Remember, it is just his opinion and it does not matter unless you let it matter. In the words of William Barrett Travis “Victory” if we, the members of the Grand Lodge, force the vote on the proposed legislation to once and for all make our Grand Lodge Constitution the Supreme laws for the government of our Grand Lodge or the “Death” of Freemasonry in New Jersey if we don’t.
There is nothing left for me to say, for I have said it all.
There is nothing left for me to do, as I have done all that I can do.
It is your fraternity.
Now, My Brothers, it is up to you.
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